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November 30, 2021 


The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Randy Griffin, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Chris Ball, and Brad Quigley. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted

Pledge of Allegiance

Present for the meeting was Cole Smith, LDG. 

Motion Quigley, second Ball to approve the agenda for November 30, 2021

Motion Ball, second Quigley to approve the minutes for November 23, 2021

The following meetings were attended. Quigley is still working on the furnace issue at the complex. More bids are to come in. Quigley also attended a meeting with Maine, Delzell, and Peterson concerning the new TIF proposal from the City of Wapello. The TIF for the purpose of Urban Renewal would help to give $133,000 to move forward with the Dollar Tree and Family Dollar Store projects, but the school would have to recoup $45,000 in tax money from other sources. Quigley said Peterson seemed ok with the proposal and had been through the process before. The name of the project is United Development Project. 

For public input Cole Smith stated that he had been working with Wapello and Columbus Jct., both which had pledged commitment towards the RHRA for developing more housing. Smith said he currently was in the process of forming the committee and that Quigley had volunteered to serve on the committee but would love input from all the Supervisors. 

The following payroll changes were reviewed. Jessica Hake, $21.96 to $23.06/hr. length of service increase. Nicholas Davis, $24.56 to $25.31/hr. length of service increase. 

Motion Ball, second Quigley to sign the Cost Allocation Report FY 21.

Adam Shutt, County Engineer gave the weekly update for Secondary Roads. Donald Reefer, B & W Weed Control, presented the Board with cost estimates of a 3-year rotation vs the current 4-year rotations. Reefer wanted them to have the numbers so it could be discussed for Budget sessions. The difference was $10,000 because of the increased area covered each session. 

Shutt then discussed 160th Street by Grandview. Shutt had done some estimating on costs for right of way and paving. Griffin asked how much extra right of way would be needed for a walking path beside it? He just noticed that a lot of people utilize old Hwy 61 for walking. Shutt said that he might be able to work that into the current space but would need to revisit it. Discussion then turned to the option of once it was finished if it could be made an FTM? Shutt said that possibly, but then that would be taking some funds away from Grandview, as one of the current FTM goes through town, that the bypass would be replacing. That is several years away from happening, so at this point the board asked Shutt to just investigate purchasing needed right of way. 

Motion Quigley, second Ball to approve Windstream Iowa Communications LLC’s Application for approval of Construction on Louisa County Right of Way, to bore under Louisa County G44X to provide service to 17351 Co Rd G44X. 

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 9:35 a.m.

_______________________________      
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Sandi Sturgell, Louisa County Auditor          Randy Griffin, Chairman of the Board

